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New York 

Mr. Chairman, 

<Check against Delievery> 

At the outset, my delegation would like to thank Mr. Hrvoje Sikiric, Chairman of 

the Commission, for the outstanding leadership that he demonstrated during the 

commission session this year. 

My delegation also wishes to extend our appreciation to the Secretary and 

International Trade Law Division of the Office of Legal Affairs for their 

indispensable role as the Secretariat, as well as for all of their dedication and hard 

work. 

Mr. Chairman, 

As has been pointed out today, the finalization and adoption of the Guide to 

Enactment of the UNCITRAL Model Law on Public Procurement can be considered 

one of this year's greatest achievements. My delegation believes that the Guide to 

Enactment will be both contributive and useful for each Member State to enhance 

their degree of the understanding and applicability with respect to the Model Law. 





My delegation remains a strong supporter of the outstanding achievements of 

UNCITRAL and its current work programs. The Republic of Korea has actively 

participated in all of the working groups established by the Commission. 

In particular, my delegation would like to pay attention to the establishment of 

the first UNCITRAL Regional Centre, which is described in chapter 19 of the Report. 

The UNCITRAL Regional Centre for Asia and the Pacific was officially opened at 

Incheon Metropolitan City, the Republic of Korea on 10 January of this year. 

My delegation wishes to extend our gratitude to the Legal Counsel and Under­

Secretary-General for Legal Affairs of the United Nations, Ms. Patricia O'brien, who 

emphasized the significant role of this Regional Centre in enhancing international 

trade and development in the Asia-Pacific Region through her keynote speech at the 

opening event. 

My delegation concurs with Ms. O'brien's remark that the respect for the rule of 

law is also a key factor in sustaining economic progress and development, and, in 

this context, that UNCITRAL plays a key role in the promotion of the rule of law. 

The Republic of Korea reaffirms our stance that we will always continue to 

support for the UNCITRAL Asia-Pacific Regional Centre to the best extent that our 

resources permit. 

Mr. Chairman, 

Let me conclude my remarks by reiterating our firm belief that UNCITRAL will 

continue on its path of progress and benefit all of us with its contributions for the 

bright future of international trade law. The Republic of Korea looks forward to 

working closely on this common goal with UNCITRAL and all the other Member 

States. 

I thank you. Mr. Chairman. 


